
1

Saunders, Richard L. - PDR

From: Celeste Walker <ckwalker13@gmail.com>

Sent: Sunday, March 20, 2022 1:32 PM

To: Addison, Andreas D. - City Council; Brown, Jonathan W. - PDR; 

MDAzoning@museumdistrict.org

Cc: Wagner, Daniel M. - City Council Office; Saunders, Richard L. - PDR; 

MDApresident@museumdistrict.org; cityliaison@museumdistrict.org; Rawley Pieratt

Subject: Comments on 5 N. Colonial SUP

CAUTION: This message is from an external sender - Do not open attachments or click links unless you recognize the sender's 

address and know the content is safe. 

 

  

Hello All, 

 

We own and live at 18 N. Arthur Ashe Boulevard, the rear of which directly faces the rear of 5 N. Colonial.  We 

would like to submit this feedback as to the potential SUP for that property that was recently brought to our 

attention. 

 

While we do feel the building as it stands today could use considerable updating, we strongly feel that the plan 

for the new structure is egregiously incongruent with the historic nature of this neighborhood.  Specifically, the 

proposed height of the building, especially given the proposed rooftop deck, will greatly impact our and our 

neighbors' privacy, natural light exposure, and general view of our surrounding neighborhood.  Additionally, 

the proposed design for the new structure is an alarmingly modern design, given the current nature and 

personality of this neighborhood.  This is the type of design that we would find, for example, in Short Pump, but 

certainly not in the Museum District of Richmond. 

 

In summation, we feel the proposed design is too tall, too expansive, and too modern.  As currently planned, it 

will stick out like a sore thumb in our beautiful modest and historic neighborhood. 

 

Please let us know if we can provide any further feedback or information. 

 

Best regards, 

Celeste Walker & Rawley Pieratt 

Home Owners: 18 N. Arthur Ashe Blvd 

(703) 501-9454 


